
MARCH FOR LIFE SCARES DEATH
INDUSTRY
Bill Donohue comments on tomorrow’s March for Life:

This year’s March for Life will take place at a time of
unprecedented  optimism.  President  Donald  Trump’s  leadership
has emboldened the Congress and state lawmakers to fight for
the  rights  of  the  unborn  with  greater  resolve  than  ever
before. The death industry has taken note and is none too
happy.

The death industry, led by Planned Parenthood and NARAL, was a
major presence at last week’s Women’s March on Washington.
Their  idea  of  women’s  rights  is  fixated  on  abortion  and
lesbians (as well as those unsure what sex they are). Thus,
they have little in common with most women.

President Trump will appoint a Supreme Court justice next
week, one who is sure to understand that the most pressing
civil rights of our time is the right to life. He has already
signed  an  executive  order  reinstating  the  “Mexico  City
Policy”; it bans federal funding to international groups that
perform abortions.

Two days ago, the House passed a bill introduced by Rep. Chris
Smith ensuring that the Hyde Amendment, which bans federal
abortion funding, will be made permanent, thus vitiating the
need for annual reapproval; the bill now goes to the Senate
for a vote. On January 12, Rep. Steve King introduced a House
bill that would ban an abortion after the baby’s heartbeat is
detected.

In the states, lawmakers are geared up like never before. Last
year, Louisiana passed seven new laws restricting abortion.
Texas introduced 17 new civil rights laws protecting children
in the womb, and 2017 will see at least some of them enacted.
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Kentucky just passed two pro-life laws, one of which bans
abortions  after  20  weeks.  Just  this  month,  lawmakers  in
Florida, New Mexico and Tennessee introduced bills that would
also ban abortions after 20 weeks; New Jersey filed a similar
bill last month. Moreover, Missouri legislators refiled 14
pro-life bills this month. And Iowa is considering a bill to
defund Planned Parenthood.

The death industry is scared. Pictures of babies in their
mother’s womb are becoming clearer all the time, convincing
more Americans that abortion is the intentional taking of
innocent human life. The clock is ticking, and the time is
getting late to continue the delusion that abortion does not
kill.


